
From: Anixter, Mari, DOH
Sent: Saturday, August 29, 2020 10:43 AM
To: Jimenez, Billy, DOH
Cc: Methanestrategy, NM, NMENV
Subject: RE: Comments on DRAFT Rules

Billy,
Can you help me with this? Or, who can?

Thanks in advance,
Mari

From: Methanestrategy, NM, NMENV <NM.Methanestrategy@state.nm.us> 
Sent: Friday, August 28, 2020 9:26 AM
To: Anixter, Mari, DOH <Mari.Anixter@state.nm.us>
Subject: Fw: Comments on DRAFT Rules

Mari,
Are these formal comments from the DOH on NMED's and EMNRD's draft rules?

Thanks,

Mari Anixter
Communications Director

Office of the Secretary
1190 Saint Francis Drive
Santa Fe, NM 87505
Office: (505) 827-2619
Mobile: (505) 470-2290
www.nmhealth.org

Accredited since 2015

The information contained in this electronic message is privileged, confidential, proprietary, and 
intended only for the use of the owner of the e-mail address listed as the recipient of this message. If 
you are not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to 
the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution, copying 
of this communication, or unauthorized use is strictly prohibited and subject to prosecution to the 
fullest extent of the law!  If you are not the intended recipient, please delete this electronic message 
and DO NOT ACT UPON, FORWARD, COPY OR OTHERWISE DISSEMINATE IT OR ITS CONTENTS.



Liz

Liz Bisbey-Kuehn
Bureau Chief
New Mexico Environment Department
Air Quality Bureau
525 Camino de los Marquez, Suite 1
Santa Fe, NM 87505-1816
Office: (505) 476-4305  Cell: (505) 670-9279
Elizabeth.Kuehn@state.nm.us
https://www.env.nm.gov/
“Innovation, Science, Collaboration, Compliance”

From: Giese, Michele, DOH
Sent: Friday, August 28, 2020 9:13 AM
To: Methanestrategy, NM, NMENV; WasteRule, EMNRD, EMNRD
Subject: Comments on DRAFT Rules

To Whom it May Concern,

Here are my comments regarding the DRAFT Rules:

For the New Mexico Environmental Department: Please remove loopholes that would exempt the vast majority 
of wells from leak detection and repair. This is unacceptable. Please remove the exemption for stripper wells and 
the 15 tons per pollution threshold for volatile organic compounds.

For the Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources Department: Please set the requirement for gas capture  by 
locality either by county or basin.  If not, companies operating in multiple localities could just elect one locality 
and disproportionately affect one or the other basins in NM and will not reach the 98% capture goal set by the 
NM Oil Conservation Division.

Thank you
-Michele

Michele Giese RN
Health Promotion Specialist

Southwest Region Health Promotion Team
Grant County Public Health Office
2610 N. Silver Street
Silver City, New Mexico  88061
ph:(575) 538-5318 (121)
fax:(575) 388-4847
michele.giese@state.nm.us

Accredited since 2015
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